Chapter #108 Quarterly Report
The summer months proved a busy quarter in the lives of members of the Beaver State Chapter #108 in Oregon.   We acquired a new member and had a dues drive, since we collect dues once a year.  Happy to say we had 100% success in our drive.  Our new member, Gene Knight, K6YIS, has years of experience in hamming and has great attendance at our weekly Net on Wednesday at 8:00am (PT).  Welcome aboard Gene.   

In July we had a fun meeting with almost 90% attendance.  One of our member, Howard, WB7OK, opened his home to us for a Fox Hunt.  Following a scrumptious meal of BBQ hamburgers, hot dogs and salmon burgers we followed the scent of the fox.  The equipment was provided to us by Pete Weber, K7YTM.  He has access to the 2M microwatt transmitter because of his work in RACES.  Thanks Pete.  The winner this year was Alan Robinson, W4LKE, who found the transmitter in about 20 minutes, which was no easy feat.  All the fox hunters had to climb up and down hills and along a creek bed with plenty of reflector sites such as trees searching that elusive signal.    I believe everyone had a great time and wanted to do this again next year.
This month also found us with a silent key.  Carolyn Howells, WA7S V V, went silent key after fighting years of cancer.  She was a member of our chapter for over 14 years and will be missed.
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